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Abstract:

I work as the storyteller-in-residence at Baycrest Health Sciences, an institution serving elderly patients and long term care residents in Toronto. Over the three years of my residency, I have had the opportunity to do storytelling with many members of the Baycrest community, from staff to patients to family members. In close collaboration with Melissa Tafler, the coordinator of the Arts and Health program at Baycrest and the creator of the storytelling residency, we have developed what we call “storycare.” My talk today will focus on how storycare happens in a healthcare setting that focusses on geriatric care, but will also suggest how the storycare approach can work in a wide range of healthcare environments.

At Baycrest, I do storytelling with and for psychiatry patients, people in the palliative care unit, rehab patients, residents with dementia, a drama group in an assisted living facility, and as part of a weekly gathering open to the whole community including the general public. The common goal of my groups and individual interactions is to encourage and model the use of the language of Story. This can take many forms: sharing personal reminiscence, creating original stories with people with dementia, telling traditional folktales, playing imagination games, and publishing stories in the Baycrest Wisdom Book. Sometimes I use props to start the storytelling: a Matrushka doll for psychiatry patients to discuss hidden parts of themselves; an onion, for stories about the many levels of human beings; a wooden spoon, to remember kitchens and beloved grandmothers.

Storycare is founded on the belief that valuing, expressing, and listening to the stories of patients, residents, family members, and staff adds a new and vital frame of meaning to the healthcare environment. For family members whose loved ones can no longer tell their own stories, storycare means encouraging them to become “storykeepers.” At Baycrest, some of the participants have dementia or have suffered debilitating strokes. Their spouses and caregivers allow us to meet their loved ones by sharing the stories they are not able to tell themselves.

One of the psychiatry patients I worked with told our storytelling group a remarkable story about the time he talked to a Monarch butterfly in the forest. The butterfly listened. My talk will reflect on how storytellers in healthcare make it possible for hard-to-hear, often forgotten voices and stories – even dialogues between humans and butterflies - to be expressed and honored.

